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Sanitation Committee Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, November 16, 2023 

Maria Latimer, Sanitation Committee Chairperson 
 

The Sanitation Committee met on November 16, 2023 at the district office and via Zoom Audio 
and Video Conference. The following board members were present: Clarita Bailon, Frank Franz, 
Maria Latimer, Magdamary Marcano, Jessii Parham, and Lisa Sanchez.  

 
The Sanitation Committee discussed the following information:  

 
• Discussion on the Sanitation Related Complaints  

 
The Sanitation Committee was informed the sanitation related complaints the community board 
received. The Sanitation Committee was informed that there are dirty sidewalk conditions Bronx 
Park Avenue between East 180th Street and Lebanon Street and Crossbronx Expressway 
Service Road between Webster Avenue and Park Avenue. The New York City Department of 
Sanitation was able to service these locations, but informed us that they have experienced 
substantial budget cuts recently, particularly affecting their cleaning funds and unable to allocate 
as much attention to their usual areas. While these location remains part of their rotation, it won't 
receive the same frequency of service as before. To assist and take action, the Sanitation 
Committee has decided to conduct clean-ups in these areas of the district in the near future.  
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